RICHLAND FIRE DEPARTMENT

January 8th, 2024 MINUTES


1. Scott Banker called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at the Fire Station.
2. It was determined that the meeting was posted and properly noticed.
3. Roll call was taken with the following present: Wayne Morse, Jean Nicks, Gordie Brockway, Barb Brockway, Kurt Monson, Bobbi Goplin, Calvin Sebranek, Matthew Williams, Scott Banker, Pat Marshall, Dave Fry, Tom McCarthy, Steve Downs, Scott Gald, Brent Parker, Steve Krueger, and Lacey Luxton. A quorum was present.  
4. Motion by Calvin Sebranek, second by Dave Fry to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

5. Motion by Dave Fry, second by Steve Downs to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Motion carried.
6. Lacey Luxton reviewed the treasurer’s report. At the last meeting the balance in the checking account at The People’s Community Bank was $256,670.01. Payroll total was $93,202.12, total bills paid were $35,751.70, and total deposits were $5,510.62. Leaving a balance in The People’s Community Bank checking account of $133,226.81. At the last meeting the balance in the checking account at the Richland County Bank was $28,764.64. Bills paid were $722.94. Leaving a balance in the Richland County Bank checking account of $28,041.70. The balance of the Money Market account at The People’s Community Bank at the last meeting was $312,004.06. Total interest credit was $1,126.20, leaving a balance of $313,130.26. The balance of the Vehicle Replacement account at The People’s Community Bank at the last meeting was $186,845.12. Total interest credit was $674.44, leaving a balance of $187,519.56. Motion by Wayne Morse, second by Matthew Williams to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
7. The bills were presented for payment. Check #8763-8813 for $93,202.12 was for payroll, check #8726-8730,8753-8756,8758-8762 and EFT payments for $35,751.70 was for bills. Motion by Matthew Williams, second by Dave Fry to accept the bills as listed and approve payment of the bills. Motion carried.
8. Chief’s Report:  Fire calls were reviewed by Chief Gald. Recap of 2023 – 204 calls for the year, sample new gear, UHP system & new truck donated, and clean out of fire house. Firefighters have been making training videos. Within the last few years there have been 15-17 new members join the fire department. Sean Culver has been promoted to Captain and Michael Wertz has been promoted to Captain. Some members are going to start writing for the AFG Grant again for the compressor. The 2% Fire Dues Self-Certification needs complete. 
9. Old Business: Discussion on dorm procedures getting better and the dorm calls being less. 
10. New Business: None
11. Citizen Input: None
12. Other business to come before the Board: None
13. Set agenda for the next meeting. 
a. The standard agenda should be used.
14. Next meeting is scheduled for February 12th, 2024 at 7:00 P.M. in the Fire Station.
15. Motion by Wayne Morse, second by Matthew Williams to adjourn.  Motion carried at 7:20 pm.

a. Respectfully Submitted, Lacey K. Luxton, Secretary / Treasurer
